
minutes
WVE PTA Board Meeting
December 10, 2020
Board Members
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Bishop-Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal
Darby Davison

Anne Strawbridge 

Call to Order/Welcome & Introductions/Last Meeting’s Minutes


Cindy Hutcheson
Called to order 7:03pm.  Minutes approved as presented. 
President’s Report:








Cindy Hutcheson
Welcomed the members. Reviewed upcoming events. Request to please share pictures for the yearbook. Reminder that PTA is collecting food for pantry donation. 
Principal’s Report:








Ed Smith
Thanked all the individuals who have participated in the recent listening tours. The Board will work on policy. Request for parents to consider joining the PTA next year. Discussed School Board and reminder for individuals to consider joining the meetings. Next meeting January 4, 2021. Will discuss changes to programming/curriculum. Reviewed Covid-19 Dashboard and guidelines related to transmission and temporary closure if necessary. Mr. Smith invited the high school 7-ups to join our WV drive-thru event. 
Treasurer’s Report: 








Alan Scholl
Mr. Scholl reported that the finances are reconciled and strong ($98,000). Recent expenses: $325 supplies holiday drive-up, $200 deposit made from homeroom funds for staff breakfast). Report on file. 
Correspondence: 








Misty Cebry
No correspondence to report. 
Old Business
· Book Fair (better than anticipated. Total continues to increase as tallying is not complete. To date, $2100 sold, will get 25% back ($500 via Scholastic Dollars). Gave Mrs. Vanemon access to Scholastic Dollars to purchase needed materials for the library. 
· Mother / Son Trivia (Mrs. Cebry updated and thanked Attorney McGarrity. She gave a huge thanks to Mrs. Schultz, Day, Ippilito. 50 mother-son pairs)
New Business
· Drive-Thru Holiday Event / Food Pantry Collection (PTA Dec 16th 11am – 1pm, music, Wildcat, gift bag)
· Cooking Class (Dr. Gilyard reviewed virtual cooking event for families Dec 17th, 68 families signed up to date)
· Teacher Breakfast (Mrs. Felmlee shared the event is to celebrate teachers, using funds left from homeroom funds. Supporting local business: Shorty’s sunflower café (muffin, fruit, yogurt) Dec 18th ). Next event 1/27 or 1/28. 
Committee Reports 
· Membership, Unfundraiser
· All Pro Dads (Mrs. Felmlee shared this is the 2nd of the school year, 59 attendees, topic gratitude. Mr. Kolter invited members to send letters to VA in Coatesville)
· Yearbook – contest (Received 32 pieces of artwork for the theme “We’re all in this together”, teachers voted and selected 1 winner. Winner will receive free book. Will feature other artwork in the school and online).
· Reflections (Mrs. Juvvadi forwarded all pieces are out for judging to Mrs. Cunningham)
· Reading Incentive (averaging 30 students per month)
· Box tops (Mrs. Cebry will continue to clip and scan and will provide reminders of how to scan)
· Fundraisers (Minted $120 to date)
· Spirit wear (vendor donated a lot of extras that the PTA will give out throughout the year as prizes)

Adjourned at 7:55pm 

Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember: 
December 
16 Holiday Drive-Thru event 11am – 1pm
17 Cooking Class - via zoom - 6:30 pm
18 Teacher Breakfast 
January
8 Exec Meeting - 8:30 am
14 General Meeting - 7:00 pm
27th or 28 All-Pro Dad, 7:30 am

